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March 31, 2005





The Honorable Michael N. Castle	The Honorable Diana DeGette


United States House of Representatives	United States House of Representatives


1233 Longworth House Office Building	1530 Longworth House Office Building


Washington, DC  20515-0801	Washington, DC  20515-0601





Dear Representatives Castle and DeGette:





On behalf of the American Society of Hematology (ASH), I write to thank you for your leadership on expanding the number of embryonic stem cell lines eligible for federal research funding.  Your efforts in championing the Stem Cell Research Enhancement Act of 2005 (HR 810) have made a huge difference to the research community.  The Society believes that the US medical research enterprise must have access to more cell lines to move this science forward as quickly as possible.  We share your commitment to use the anticipated benefits of stem cell research to improve the quality of life of our patients.  





ASH strongly supports HR 810.  Your bill is precisely the step that the federal government needs to undertake to reinvigorate embryonic stem cell research in this country.  ASH hopes to help you to continue to build support for this bill and recruit more cosponsors.  





The promise of the rapidly developing field of stem cell research is unmatched.  The evidence is that we as hematologists have led the entire field of stem cell research for over 40 years, with innovative discoveries about adult bone marrow stem cells and how they could be used to cure human diseases.  Today, ASH members are poised to contribute to research on embryonic stem cells that has the potential to lead to the next generation of important therapies for a broad range of intractable diseases.  In addition, ASH is a member of the Coalition for the Advancement of Medical Research (CAMR) and has been working hard on Capitol Hill to strengthen Congressional support for embryonic stem cell research.  





The Society remains committed to expanding the number of embryonic stem cell lines that are eligible for federal funding and ensuring that this research can proceed without additional obstacles.  Please let us know how ASH can be of further assistance.  If you have questions, or need more information, feel free to contact Jeff Coughlin, ASH Government Affairs Manager, at (202) 776-0544 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:jcoughlin@hematology.org" ��jcoughlin@hematology.org�.  





Thank you again for your leadership on and commitment to embryonic stem cell research.  





Sincerely,


�


James N. George, MD


President











